PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	

Management Committee meeting, held at 2pm on 12 December 2022 at Aldern House, Bakewell

Present: 				Guests:				
M Beer  				P Mulligan, PDNPA	
P Brady				A Metcalfe, PDNPA	
C Carr
J Collins
P Downing
L Granger (Chair)
P Leppard (Secretary)		
	
22/49	Apologies for absence 
Received from P Cooper and Z Hawley.

22/50	Welcome to Phil Mulligan, PDNPA Chief Executive
	The Committee members and Phil introduced themselves to each other, and
there was a sharing of views about various aspects of the Forum’s activity, e.g.
planning enforcement, cycling groups, visitor behaviour (including opportunities
for better communication) and increased carpark charges.

22/51	Minutes of meeting, 10 October 
These were approved as a correct record.

22/52	Matters arising from October minutes not elsewhere on the agenda
	Nil. 

22/53	PDNPA Management Plan 2023-28
It was noted that the Plan had been formally signed-off on 2 December, and that a summary version and a website version would be available early in the new year. A summary of the Plan items of direct relevance to Parishes will be circulated to PPPF members. 				        Action: Secretary 
Phil Mulligan commented that the role and composition of the Management Plan Advisory Group going forward is currently being reviewed.

22/54	PDNPA Landscape Strategy 2023-32
	It was noted that this is not greatly different from the previous Landscape
Strategy, with relatively few revisions. 
There followed a discussion about recent lapses in the longstanding protocol of 
new draft PDNPA documents such as this being consulted with PPPF, which
had not happened in this case. It was suggested that turnover of personnel may have led to some staff members now being unsighted on the role and purpose of PPPF, and so it was agreed that the Secretary will draft a briefing note which might be useful for cascade through the Authority’s officers. Action: Secretary

22/55	Towards a new PDNPA Local Plan
Adele Metcalfe gave a resumé of progress to date on developing the Plan and of timescales for the expected next steps, which will include some consultation with PPPF in the new year and public consultation in late spring.  
There was a sharing of views about use of ‘primary occupancy’ planning conditions.


22/56 	Planning enforcement
	It was agreed to defer this item to the committee’s February meeting.        			        							        Action: Secretary
22/57	Use of homes as a business
	It was agreed that this had already been discussed under minute 22/55.

22/58	Proposed planning training for Parishes
It was agreed that, if resources to deliver this can be found, it would best take place once the new Local Plan is finalised, to enable the most up-to-date position to be imparted to Parishes.

22/59	Secretary’s report
The Secretary had circulated this, and it was noted.   

22/60	Finance
a. PPPF’s current financial position was noted as satisfactory.  
b. It was agreed to approve a payment of £67.29 to the Secretary.

22/61	Next meeting
	This was agreed to be on Monday 13 February at 2pm at Aldern House. 

The meeting closed at 3.45pm.	

